
On September 24（Tuesday）, 2024, a seminar on school guard was opened 
at Higashi-Chichibumura village hall . We welcomed seargent Hiroya 
Katayama of Ogawa Police Office Tsukigawa branch as the lecturer. He 
lectured the effective cases on talking to children, and how to use No.110 
telephone and its system, etc. 
We will make good use of what we learned in the seminar, and watch over 
them from afar.


